
From: Melissa D'Avoine [mailto:melissa.davoine@wanews.com.au]  

Sent: Thursday, 23 March 2017 7:12 PM 
To: Chambers - Gostencnik DP; 'stephen.smith@aigroup.com.au'; 'roberthb@piaa.org.au'; 

'dperry@seyfarth.com' 
Cc: Michael Nguyen 

Subject: RE: AM2016/33 Graphic Arts, Printing and Publishing Award 2010 

 
Dear Associate 
 
Further to your below email, WAN do not support the AMWU’S request for variation of the 
direction.   
 
We do request that WAN is kept abreast of any further developments in relation to this matter so 
we can assess the impact to our business prior to anything being formalised. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Mel d’Avoine 
Senior HR Business Partner 
 
West Australian Newspapers Limited  
50 Hasler Road, Osborne Park WA 6017  
Postal Address: GPO Box D162, Perth WA 6840 
T 08 9482 3457  |  F 08 9482 3466  W News | Careers 
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